
        STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

             SELECTMEN  

     MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 11, 2107 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Eric Eichner. Bruce Smith 

was absent.  

Jose Streeter spoke with the selectmen about a septic approval stamp from the town on his system. He 

was referred to Pete Bissell and Steve Goldsmith.  

Leslie Carlson emailed the selectmen about using the school driveway at early in the morning to avoid 

the school bus stopped  for a handicap pickup on Village Rd. The selectmen do not have authority to 

permit her to do so.  

The selectemen will send Richard Davis a denial letter for his building permit request.  

The library trustee have submitted their 2018 budget at the same rate as 2017. Hamblet electrical will 

repair the existing outside light and rewire both lights into the new electrical box. The selectmen will 

also have a programmable thermostat wired in for the heat.  

The Surry Players responded to the letter from the selectmen and will take action on the issues listed.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept  the minutes as presented.  

Ace Rental will be mailing a reimbursement check for $50.00 for the deposit on the bouncy house from 

Old Home Days.  

The selectmen have agreed to sign paychecks on Dec. 26, 2017.  

Durwin Clark reported he had received the wrong chains for the town truck and had to return them to 

Milford.  

The selectmen decided not to donate to the Hundred Nights Shelter in Keene.  

The selectmen reviewed the ambulance fees from Keene.  

The selectmen discussed the dates for adding names to the voting ballot. The first day for putting your 

name on the ballot is January 24, 2018 and the final date is February 2, 2018. The Town Clerk will be on 

Friday February 2, 2108 ( the last day) from 3-5 P.M. 

The Townhall rental agreement was posted to the website.  

The selectmen worked on the TDbanknorth request for payroll information.  



John Davis asked if DES had responded to the complaints. He commented on the sale of the property 

from Bob Bergevin to Mark Gross.  

Tim Bievenu dropped off an Intent to Cut for Dave Brooks and John Wiley. It is was given to John Davis.  

The selectmen reviewed the Commissioners proposed budget for 2018.  

Durwin Clark has been obtaining quotes for a new truck for the 2018 budget.  

The ZBZ meeting on December 20th2017 and the selectmen’s meeting on December 27th,2017 was 

posted.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion . The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 


